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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of Laclede Gas Company’s  ) 
Purchased Gas Adjustment (PGA) Tariff Filing ) Case No. GR-2014-0231 

 
STAFF’S NOTICE CONCERNING FILING OF PUBLIC AND 

HIGHLY CONFIDENTIAL VERSIONS OF STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
 COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission, by and 

through the undersigned counsel, and respectfully states as follows: 

 1. On December 18, 2015, Staff filed its Actual Cost Adjustment (“ACA”) 

Recommendation in this case concerning Laclede Gas Company’s (“Laclede” or 

“Company”) 2013-2014 ACA filing, as set forth in detail in the Staff Recommendation 

Memorandum filed on December 18, 2015. 

 2. Because Staff was not certain what portions of the Staff Recommendation 

Memorandum Laclede would consider Highly Confidential, Staff filed the Staff 

Recommendation Memorandum as Highly Confidential in its entirety. In its filing, Staff 

requested the Commission order Laclede to inform Staff within 10 days what portions of 

the Staff Recommendation Memorandum Laclede wished to designate as Highly 

Confidential, so that Staff could file a redacted Public version of the Staff 

Recommendation Memorandum. 

 3. On Friday, February 5, 2016, Laclede informed Staff what portions of the 

Staff Recommendation Memorandum Laclede believed should be designated Highly 

Confidential. 

 4. Contemporaneously with the filing of this pleading Staff is re-filing, in both 

Public and Highly Confidential versions, the Staff Recommendation Memorandum which 
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was previously filed as Highly Confidential in its entirety. The designation of portions of 

the Staff Recommendation Memorandum as Highly Confidential is based entirely on 

Laclede’s designation of those portions. The substance of the Staff Recommendation 

Memorandum has not changed. 

 WHEREFORE, Staff provides Notice of its filing of the Highly Confidential and 

Public (or Non-Proprietary) versions of the Staff’s ACA Recommendation Memorandum. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 /s/ Jeffrey A. Keevil 
       Jeffrey A. Keevil 
       Deputy Counsel 
       Missouri Bar No. 33825 
       Attorney for the Staff of the 
       Missouri Public Service Commission 
       P. O. Box 360 
       Jefferson City, MO 65102 
       (573) 526-4887 (Telephone) 
       (573) 751-9285 (Fax) 
       Email:  jeff.keevil@psc.mo.gov  
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
 I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered,  
or transmitted by facsimile or electronic mail to all counsel of record this  
11th day of February, 2016. 
 

/s/ Jeffrey A. Keevil 

mailto:jeff.keevil@psc.mo.gov

